
 

 

Community Redevelopment Area Advisory Board 
Meeting Minutes 
Thursday, July 12, 2018 
3:00 – 5:00 PM 
City Commission Conference Room, City Hall 
 
Attendance 
Board Members: Cory Petcoff (Chair), Ben Mundy (Vice-Chair), Dean Boring, Brandon Eady, Pastor Edward 

Lake, and Commissioner Stephanie Madden  
 

Absent: Zelda Abram, Harry Bryant, Brian Goding, Frank Lansford and Cliff Wiley 
 

Staff: Nicole Travis (Director Community Development), Alis Drumgo, Valerie Ferrell, Michael Smith, D’Ariel 
Reed, and Jonathan Rodriguez  

 

Guests: Sarah Keener (Keener Builders), Carole Philipson, Commissioner Bill Reed, Joel Vislay and Amy Yeck 
  
Packets 
 Meeting Minutes dated June 7, 2018 
 Financial Update 
 Builder’s Line of Credit Program 

 
Housekeeping 
Nicole Travis reminded everyone of the upcoming annual Board Retreat. The date and location will be provided 
at a later date. She also made note of the vacant Interim-CRA Manager position. She will provide updates as 
new developments are made. 
 
Action Items – Old Business 

 
Meeting Minutes dated June 7th, 2018  
Eddie Lake moved approval of the minutes. Brandon Eady seconded the motion which passed unanimously. 
 
Financial Update 
Nicole Travis noted the inclusion of the update is for informational purposes and contains no significant 
changes. The available funds in the Dixieland district do not include any pending encumbrances for the Florida 
Department of Transportation’s South Florida Avenue Road Diet.  
 
Action Items – New Business 
 
Builders Line of Credit Program 
In April 2018, the Board approved the creation of the Infill New Home Construction Program. The program 
is designed to provide quality new construction homes at an affordable price on infill lots owned by the CRA. 
Since the program was approved we’ve received interest from numerous builders and buyers. Both buyers and 
builders have expressed difficulty receiving financing due to the requirements for construction loans being 
more restrictive than traditional loans and requiring upfront capital as well as ongoing payments during 
construction. The typical buyer in the Midtown CRA does not have the resources to cover these payments 
along with their current housing expenses. The builders interested in the program are mostly small local builders 
and either cannot qualify for financing or cannot afford to pay the interest and still make a profit with interest 
rates ranging between 12% and 15%. 
 




